IEEE Power Engineering Society


Switchgear Committee





C37.24 WG Report


May 9, 2000, Ft. Lauderdale, FL


Guide for Evaluating the Effect of Solar Radiation on Outdoor Metal-Enclosed Switchgear








The working group met  on May 9 with 6 members and 4 guests. 





Draft 2 which was sent to WG members, and guests on April 28, 2000 by e-mail for their comments was reviewed during this meeting. The major items discussed include:





Clause 7.4 is added to cover the Control Switchboards (C37.21). White paint” will be deleted from proposed wording for clause 7.4.


A request for proposed wording on effect of solar radiation on outdoor metal-enclosed bus was sent to Ed Peters by e-mail on March 8, 2000. This was discussed by the WG during their meeting on Tuesday afternoon. It was decided that C37.24 WG propose the wording, and WG C37.23 will review it, and respond to Dave Gohil by e-mail.


Table Nos. 3 and 4 have been checked against the source document, and will be revised.


Need for conversion tables for converting Celsius to Fahrenheit and meter/sec to miles/hr was discussed. The conversion tables will be added in annex D


Government agencies who maintain websites have been included in the bibliography.


Figure A2 for Maximum Monthly Normal Temperature versus Continuous Current Capacity Factor will be revised to be consistent with clause 7


Fred Teufel’s name is removed from the WG roster since he is retired, and has not been able to participate in the WG meetings. Ed O’Donnell will be added to the roster since he has been attending the meetings regularly, and has made contribution.


Revision of draft 2 to include items discussed during the Spring meeting will be made and submitted to WG on or before August 15, 2000 for their final comments. 
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